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The Mayor of London’s latest scheme is to introduce an Outer London Tax (Boundary Tax). This will make every driver who 
lives outside the M25 pay £3.50 or £5.50 when they cross the border and drive into Havering.  

This means that any of your friends and relatives who live in Essex will have to pay 
to visit you. Any trades people will have to  pay, your grocery shopping delivery 
may have to pay. Most importantly key workers in our schools and hospitals will 
have to pay. 

Labour’s extra tax will also cripple our local high street and traders who will not get 
custom from Essex. Labour and Sadiq Khan do not care about Havering.  

There is a solution to end this incompetence. Vote for me as your local Assembly  
Member and Shaun Bailey as the next Mayor of London on May the 6th, 2021.  

 
Get in touch                     

with us! 

keith.prince@london.gov.uk @KeithPrinceAM @KeithPrinceAM 

Your local action team partnered up with our Greater Lon-
don Assembly member Keith Prince recently, to litter pick 
around the Tyle Green Duck Pond in Emerson Park.  
 

As more people have been using the local green spaces, 
residents have reported seeing more litter around the area.  
 

Keith Prince, your Assembly Member, said “it was great to 
clean the area and make a difference in the community” 
and Dr Noshaba Khiljee said “as a local resident, I see the 
impact that litter picking has on the community, and it is              
really good to be involved and give back to the community”.                                         
 

If you want to get involved with our local clean ups, or find 
out more about what your local Assembly Member and ac-
tion team are up to, visit our website or email office@hornchurchandupminsterconservatives.com. 

What matters to you? Fill in our survey at:                                            
www.hornchurchandupminsterconservatives.com/let-us-know 



 

Tell Julia, Keith, Roger, Matt and Noshaba what you think... 
 
 
 
 
  
 
Return to 23 Butts Green Road, Hornchurch, RM11 2JS  
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Display a poster  

Deliver leaflets 

Join the local Party 

Vote by post YES 

You will soon get your Council 
Tax bill and discover that 
Sadiq Khan is taking even 
more of your money.   
Including his latest increase, we will be paying nearly 
£90 extra per year.  To do this during a pandemic, is 
a slap in the face for every struggling Londoner.  
 

For years, Labour's Sadiq Khan has refused to get             
a grip on Transport for London's finances.  
 

He has failed to deliver Crossrail costing us billions, 
and has delayed or cancelled 21 transport upgrades.  
He protected TfL's extortionate perks and bonuses. 
557 people earn more than £100,000 pounds per 
year, while TfL gold plated pensions cost two-and-
half times as much as the private sector. You pay the 
wages of many of the full time Union officials who 
threaten strikes. 
 

Locally, there have been years of delay on                        
Gallows Corner. 
 
Altogether, Khan's negligence has cost our city     
billions of pounds. Far from having no option but to 
increase your council tax, Khan could:           
 

- Reform TfL pensions saving £100m every year.  
- Scrap expensive staff perks saving £44m per year. 
- Expand Tube sponsorship raising millions.  
 

Despite promising to keep our city's taxes "as low as 
possible", Khan has proven to be the most                
expensive Mayor of London ever.  He is charging   
almost a THIRD more than Boris Johnson - who cut 
Londoners' tax bill.  

Keith’s Corner 

keith.prince@london.gov.uk 
@KeithPrinceAM 
@KeithPrinceAM 

Keith Prince A.M. 

To find out what the Emerson Park team is up to follow us at                 
Hornchurch & Upminster Conservatives on social media! 

 @huccat @HandUConservatives 01708 443321 

Local Road Repair Update 

Woodlands Avenue Road has now been repaired, and is reopened. 
Thank you to residents for their patience whilst the road was closed. 

Copthorne Gardens Trees 

A virtual evening with Robert Jenrick MP 

An early Saturday morning call from a resident alerted Cllr Roger  
Ramsey to local concern at tree felling work then being started on 
open land in Copthorne Gardens. He immediately informed the    
council’s Chief Executive who arranged for the council officers to 
attend, carry out checks on Tree Preservation Orders and take                     
appropriate action. This resulted in 
the work being stopped.  Our picture 
shows the site at that time. 
 

Cllr Ramsey who had been receiving 
updates spoke to residents later 
about continuing liaison and the    
ongoing support we could give.                
We would like to thank the local                    
residents who contacted us. 

On the 8th March, we 
hosted a virtual evening 
with Housing Minister 
Robert Jenrick, hosted 
by Dr Noshaba Khiljee.  
 

If you want to join future 
events, get in touch via 
our contact information. 


